
April 13, 1983 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, April 13, 1983 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Glenn 

Snyder, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 The sub-division plans of Lyman D. Schwartz were approved by motion of Snyder, 

2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 The Gilbert Evans sub-division plans were approved by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert, carried.   

 Tentative approval was given for the James Hunt plans by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert.  This is subject to final approval of the Planning Commission.   

 Mike Brown of Mort, Brown and Associates was present to inquire about the Verna 

Schwartz property.   

 The bids for stone and oil were awarded as follows: 

 Stone   Plant     F.O.B. 

 Genstar 2’s   3.55    4.80 

   2A’s   3.35    4.60 

   1B  3.60    4.85 

  anti-skid   No Bid  

 

 Bethlehem  2’s   3.60     5.60 

   2A’s   3.40    5.40 

   1B  3.60    5.60 

   Anti-skid  3.85     5.85 

 

 Bid was awarded to Genstar by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

  

Oil-     Roadite - E-3 (50,000 gallon)   - .644 @ gallon  

 Service Supply - E-3 (50,000 gallon)  - .617 @ gallon 

  Wilson Paving - E-3 (50,000 gallon)   - .6390 @ gallon 

 Bid was awarded to Service Supply by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 There was more discussion on the Fireman’s Compensation Insurance.  Supervisors 

agreed to make an appointment with Cumberland Township Supervisors to iron out this 

matter.  Snyder to go to Cumberland to set up the appointment.   

 Snyder read an accident and death report for Mt. Joy Township - no one killed in 

township for the last two years.   

 Secretary to bid for FB1 - 1800 ton FB1 Wearing Course for an ADT under 1000 

- 3300 ton FB1 Binder Course 

 Adams County conservation district - suggests that township supervisors seed 

certain areas with Crown Vetch to keep soil from washing away.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.  

 Next meeting to be held o May 11, 1983 at 7:30 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.  



 

 


